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   School of Business and Technology___________

Minutes
School of Business and Technology Department Meeting
Dr. John Meyer, Dean
October 11, 2013 at 1:00 PM on Charlotte Campus-Building D, Room 102
	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Administration
	
	
	

	John Meyer
	x
	
	

	Department Chairs
	
	
	

	Douglas Nay
	x
	
	

	Richard Worch
	x
	
	

	Faculty
	
	
	

	Munir Al-Suleh
	
	

	x

	Andrew Blitz
	
	
	x

	Leroy Bugger
	x
	
	

	Victor Butler
	x
	
	

	Alisa Callahan
	x
	
	

	Jennifer Cohen
	x
	
	

	Michael Hayden
	x
	
	

	David Hoffman
	x
	
	

	Deborah Johnson
	x
	
	

	Stephanie King (Sam)
	x
	
	

	David Oliver
	x
	
	

	William VanGlabek
	x
	
	

	Scott VanSelow
	x
	
	

	Mary Conwell
	x
	
	

	Dennis Fahey
	x
	
	

	Michael Nisson
	x
	
	

	Guests
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Staff
	
	
	

	Lisa Dick
	x
	
	

	Kelly Eakins
	
	x
	

	Charlene Wolfe
	x
	
	

	Michelle Zamniak
	
	
	x

	Jill De Valk
	x
	
	

	Colette Ott
	x
	
	

	Rushell Hopkins
	
	x
	

	David Sundby
	
	x
	

	Paul Schollard
	x
	
	

	Adjunct Faculty
	
	
	

	Jim Babcock
	x
	
	

	Tim Cornelius
	x
	
	

	Mike Engdahl
	x
	
	

	Denise Demo Egbert
	x
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Present
	26
	
	

	Excused
	3
	
	

	Guests
	0
	
	


School of Business and Technology, Department 
Meeting Schedule for 2013-14

	Date and Time
	Campus
	Main Meeting Location
	Break-out Locations

	Monday, August 19  1:00 – 3:00pm
	Lee Campus
	K 143
	n/a

	
	
	
	

	Friday, September 13  1:00 – 3:00pm
	Lee Campus
	Building U, Room 106
	U-106, 107, 109, 110, 117

	
	
	
	

	Friday, October 11  1:00 – 3:00pm
	Charlotte Campus
	Building D, Room 102
	D-101, 102, 103, 104, 105

	
	
	
	

	Friday, November 8  1:00 – 3:00pm
	Lee Campus
	Building U, Room 106
	U-106, 107, 109, 110, 117

	
	
	
	

	Friday, January 10  1:00 – 3:00pm
	Lee Campus
	TBA
	TBA

	
	
	
	

	Friday, February 14  1:00 – 3:00pm
	Collier Campus
	TBA
	TBA

	
	
	
	

	Friday, March 14  1:00 – 3:00pm
	Lee Campus
	TBA
	TBA

	
	
	
	

	Friday, April 11  1:00 – 3:00pm
	Lee Campus
	TBA
	TBA


Dean Meyer called the meeting to order at 1:00 and went over some general housekeeping information
Dean Meyer requested that each program group develop two action items by the end of the meeting today.
Faculty attending broke into their program groups and spent the rest of the meeting in groups.
Computer Science:
· Dr. Meyer informed the group that he had recently received the new list of certifications from the FLDOE, and that the list was growing.  The goal is to have a certification tied to each course.  The certification fee could be built into the lab fee for that course.  The Perkins Grant will not be providing funding for the MOS exams this year.  Faculty inquired about the expiration of the MOS exams, and who had access to the exams.  Dr. Meyer answered that the exams expire in April of 2014, and that all full-time faculty should have access to the 600 exams that were purchased.
· OUTCOME  #1:  Verify that testing and software is working prior to each semester.  Also, identify which rooms are being used on each campus and that every room used has the correct software to ensure consistency across the district.  There should also be a general list of software for students.  Dean Phetterplace will have his team image machines as requested, but must know prior to the start of the semester what software is going on which machines.  It is difficult to reimage computers in the middle of a semester. Next semester, Raptor and Python software will be loaded on computers in the library.  It was also suggested that Windows 8 be loaded, as well.
· OUTCOME #2:  A list of the software for all campuses should be made available prior to the start of the semester.  Faculty are to come up with the list and the rooms at each campus where the software should be installed.
· It was suggested that there should be a standardized shell in canvas.  One approved shell should be used.  Professor Cohen expressed that she felt some of the wording was outdated.  It will be part of the associate dean’s duties to review all syllabi.  
· It was noted that there will be a greater need for adjuncts, with the change in the total number of hours allowed for full-time faculty loads.
· Adjuncts should be given a complete package of materials when hired to teach a course. Professor VanSelow said that the lead faculty member should be notified when a new adjunct comes onboard.  New adjuncts should partner with the lead faculty member on the campus they are teaching, in order to have a mentor.
· CGS2260 may need to be broken into two courses.  There was concern that this action may bring the overall total credits to exceed the limit for the degree.  It was noted that there are two exams for the A+ certification, which is the related certification for the course.  CGS1000 and CGS1100 also need to be reviewed.
· Professor Babcock would like to see a lab where students could make changes to the computer drives.  Professor Cohen explained that she had her campus technician create a secondary profile for that use.  When the students are finished, Deep Freeze software wipes out what they have done.  Professor Babcock would also like a way to connect his laptop to the projector without having to undue all of the cables.  Discussion took place regarding ways to do this.
· There are two curriculum items going to the October meeting.  Professor Blitz developed courses through the FRC-TEC Grant.  Faculty would like to see new courses before they go to the curriculum committee meeting, as a courtesy.  Faculty would also like to make sure that all are included in decisions related to the program.  Dr. Meyer suggested that it might be best to approve coursework during the first four months of the academic year, and then use the second four months to revise any issues that might arise.  Faculty were in agreement.  He asked faculty how they would like to handle curriculum development that takes place over the summer, as full-time faculty are not under contract during that time. Faculty agreed that summer is a quiet time, and the best time to develop curriculum.  They want to be sure that everyone is given an opportunity to review any work that is done during that time.
· Textbooks changes are made once per year.  Dr. Nay confirmed that changes could be made midyear if there were an emergency.  The College process is to make textbook decisions during the Spring semester.  Faculty suggested that someone verify that the textbook selected is the one that the bookstore orders and has on the shelf for sale.
· Dr. Nay asked the faculty if the Project Management book by Jeffery Pinto was acceptable.  Faculty were in agreement with the selection.  After discussion, it was also agreed that Project+ was the best software to be used in this course. 
· Dr. Nay informed the group that he had conducted an informal poll of some of the advisory committee members regarding CompTIA certifications.  The results were:  two didn’t know, one said any certification was good, one didn’t recognize it.
· Faculty will look at three textbooks for adoption regarding the 2000 level project management course
· Currently using Excel 2010 for the CGS2511 Spreadsheet course.  
· There have been the following issues:
· Not all students coming into the classroom had a SAM code.
· Some fell into the prerequisite trap.
· SAM 2013 code does not allow students to use 2010.  The faculty member called the publisher, and the students were given free codes.
· Half of the students had CGS1000 and half had CGS1100 prior to taking CGS2511.
· Faculty felt that CGS1000 students struggled a bit.
· It was noted that if the book for CGS1000 is New Perspectives, then students coming into CGS2511 will be better prepared. It seems that the functions have been the problem area.
· Dr. Nay will speak with Lisa Dick regarding changing the book for CGS2511 for the spring semester.  Faculty would like to switch to the 2013 Excel textbook.
· Professor Cohen feels that having students buy the SAM code and the textbook is too much of an expense.  She recommended textbook rental or E book, which would be less expensive.
· A small group of faculty agreed to meet after the department meeting to discuss CGS1000 and CGS1100.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 PM
Accounting:
Attachments sent to Accounting faculty with agenda:

1.  Assessment printouts for 2012-2013 and 2013-2014 assessment periods

2.  A curriculum for consideration for a to-be-developed new State of Florida Managerial Accounting degree 

Topics for Discussion

1.  Spring semester classes


Governmental Accounting addition


Accounting/tax evening class conflicts

2.  Proposals to Curriculum committee 


Computerized accounting course


ACG2021 –consolidated Financial Accounting course


Possible revision of ACG2071 learning objectives.  

3.  Assessment for 2012-2013 and 2013-2014  


Review of assessments comments for 2012-2013


Review of proposed assessment for 2013-2014

4.   Textbooks for courses.

5.  Consideration of developing a new degree program in Florida—a B.S. in Managerial Accounting 

PAD/CJ/CS/Paralegal:
The following members were present:  Dr. Richard Worch, Professor Dennis Fahey, Dr. Mary Conwell, Professor Mike Nisson, and Colette Ott.


The Chair, Dr. Richard Worch, stated that based on the understanding from the last month’s meeting, all learning outcomes for Paralegal Studies are appropriate.  Regarding Crime Scene Technology, two new courses will begin.  Learning outcomes have been introduced to the syllabi to comply with State frameworks.  All Crime Scene and Criminal Justice syllabi comply with State frameworks and are up-to-date.  For the syllabi for the Public Safety Administration program, some recommended word changes to adhere to compliance will move forward to Dr. John Meyer.


Dr. Worch stated that our learning outcomes mimic State frameworks.  However, they will be reviewed.  Dr. Worch will provide Bloom Taxonomy acceptable verbiage to any faculty who need it.  


At least two tangible action items for each program were given.

Public Safety Administration:

1.  More interactive classrooms will be developed as well as for on-line.

2.  Work will begin with satellite offices at other campuses.

Paralegal Studies:

1. Develop on-line PLA courses.

2. Develop blended PLA courses.

Criminal Justice Technology:

1. Implement a certificate program for Criminal Justice.

2. Create a Community Policing course.

3. Explore a Capstone course.

Crime Scene Technology:

1.  Implement an AFIX course.

2. Implement a FARO course.

The meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Drafting:
Prof. Al-Suleh is the sole FT faculty member and was excused from today’s meeting.
Business:
In attendance: Douglas Nay; Michael Engdahl; Alisa Callahan; Denise Demo-Egbert; David Hoffman; Tim Cornelius; David Oliver

Dr. Nay asked Professor Alisa Callahan to chair the meeting for him so that he could attend other program group meetings.  He thanked everyone for sending their assigned syllabi revisions and noted that some courses may need to be revised based on the amount of new learning outcome changes in the syllabi.  Dr. Nay’s list of topics for discussion included:

1. Discussion about Canvas Modules and the need for consistency

2. Elective/required course changes

New AS Project Management Course starting and will be a companion to the IT Project Management course.  AS students can take either course.

The group reviewed and discussed five Canvas course module handouts.  The group agreed that they are on target for Canvas course orientations for students but need consistency for new adjuncts.  All said that they include in Canvas:

1. Course/Canvas orientation

2. Getting started quiz – not a graded assignment

3. Define class goals

4. Review learning objectives and tie orientation quiz questions to the syllabus learning outcomes

Callahan began discussion about syllabi outcomes:

1. Need to be more general

2. Easier to asses to outcomes

3. Smaller number of outcomes

4. Outcomes must match state requirements

5. Common finals and exit exams connect to outcomes

6. Instructors need to have commonality 

7. Exit exam vocabulary – at this point, teaching to assessments was discussed in detail.  Each person gave examples of how they teach/administer tests – multi choice vs. essay.

Discussed Canvas capabilities and the level of difficulty switching Canvas content/shell from online to blended or ground or vice versa.

The group discussed assessments:
1. Discussed handouts from Dr. Nay
2. Discussed Capstone test – Professor Hoffman explained how it works.  Almost no one passes the pre-test and students are not scoring well on national test.

3. The question was raised about how we know what we’re teaching what we should be teaching?

4. State drives what we teach on AS degrees and CCCs
5. How do we measure up to our peers?

6. How do we make sure correct material is covered?

7. Academic vs. real world learning outcomes and assessments

8. Geographic location of employees would change learning outcomes/assessments.

9. Was the ration between tests consistent?

Action item:


The group discussed the value of pre and post tests

Pre tests could be given at least class before Capstone class.  Must pass post test in Capstone to graduate.  Need a 20% increase in pass rate in each course.

Action item:


Pre test should have a grade attached.
Respectfully submitted by CW 11-23-2012 
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